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   Term 3, Issue 7                      31st July 2020 
    

 

Welcome back to Semester Two. A special welcome to our new students and their Parents/

Caregivers. Please do not hesitate to contact myself or the Associate Principals if you need any 

assistance or anything clarified. This semester has started really well, with all students settled and 

working really hard.  

 

Parents and Caregivers are now allowed on school grounds with a two metre social distancing rule 

in place, however, access to the school is restricted. Between 8:00 to 8:15am students can be 

dropped off at the gate where they are welcomed by the staff.  From 8:15am  Parents are welcome 

to drop their children at the classroom door. After 8:30am no Parents or Visitors are permitted on 

school grounds unless by appointment, as per Education Department Guidelines.  Teachers will be 

available for meetings after school by appointment only. The gates will open at 2:45pm for pick up.  

Access is available to the Administration Office however, due to its size, will be restricted to four 

people at any one time.   

Assemblies will resume this term commencing with Year Five Assembly on Wednesday 12 August at 

1:30pm. Unfortunately, due to the social distancing rules we are unable to welcome parents. We are 

therefore going to trial live streaming on our Facebook page of the assemblies in order for parents, 

family and community members to be able to view the assembly. As the dates of the Assemblies 

have changed, a new semester planner has been prepared and is available online, on the App and in 

Admin. 

 

Our Year Six students have spent the week on camp in Albany, visiting many interesting locations 

including Whale World and the Tree Top Walk. The weather has been quite good and they have had 

a great time. A big thank you to their teachers Mrs Bell and Ms Stokes and also to Mrs Pinches and 

Mr Mercer who assisted them. The Year Five Cookie Dough Fundraiser was a great success. A big 

thank you to our wonderful parents and their extended families for purchasing Cookie Dough. The 

funds will go to towards the Year Five camp costs and Year Six Graduation. The Fundraiser made 

over $3,800 and interestingly, Australian Fundraising on their web page, has Two Rocks P.S sitting at 

Number 9 of the most purchases in Australia! 

Phase Three of our Transition to Kindergarten Program will commence on Friday 31st July. This stage 

sees our Pre-Kindergarten students experience a full day of school. Enrolments for 2021 are quite 

low compared to previous years, so if you are aware of any potential 2021 Kindergarten students 

please let them know that enrolments close on Friday 7th August. After this date, all applicants will 

be put on a waiting list.     

The Fundraising Group are holding a Father’s Day stall on Tuesday 1st September to give all of our 

students the opportunity to purchase something for their dads, grandads or carers. Further details 

to follow. 

Finally, I would like to welcome Vanessa Summers to the Two Rocks P.S staff. Vanessa has taken 

over the role of Manager Corporate Services.  

Elizabeth Wildish 
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Dates for your Diary Term 3, 2020 

 

 

Please ensure any  

student collection  

messages are phoned 

through to Administration 

by 2pm at the latest.  

Thank you. 

 

What’s Happening  
 

Kindy 

This term we will be learning about fairy tales. We will be reading some  

favourites, such as The Three Little Pigs and Goldilocks and the Three Bears. We 

have turned our block corner into the Three Little Pigs construction site and our 

home corner is looking very cosy as the Three Bear’s cottage. Later on this term we will be having our 

Kindy sports carnival. We have already started practicing and can't wait to show you how good we all are! 
 

Pre-Primary 

Well done to a fantastic start in Term 3! The Pre Primary students 

have been working hard to design their Peacocks in Art. In Science 

we have started learning about Earth and Space, with the first topic 

being Weather. In History we have been looking at special things 

from our past. We have discussed what we will do when we are 100 

years old! Some of us will be 'rocking in our rocking chairs!' 

School will once again be  

collating and submitting data as 

part of the National  

Collection of Data (NCCD) in  

August. These submissions are  

mandatory for all government 

schools across Australia.  
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Year One 

This term the Year One students are covering the topic Earth and Space 

Science.  We are learning about night and day and how our landscape can 

change over time.  We have made a class garden to demonstrate this.  We 

have been having fun learning about Making Predictions and have gone on a class treasure hunt 

to find the missing chocolates!  The students had to predict where they thought they would find 

the chocolates.  We have also begun preparations for our first attempt at Talk up and are busy 

planning our speeches. 

Year Two 

The Year Two students have had a great start to the term. In Literacy, we 

have been beginning to plan our "Talk Up" speeches. We have been learning 

different strategies to subtract two-digit numbers during Maths. In Science 

we have started to explore push, pull and gravity forces, and we really 

enjoyed the hands on activity we were able to 

complete outside. 

Year Three 
In Year Three, we have pen pals all the way from sunny Queensland! We have done some 
research about the State, using an Atlas and iPads so that we are able to talk about the 
similarities and differences between where they live and where 
we live. We have enjoyed displaying our findings on different 
graphic organisers including our favourite, the ‘Fish Bone’. 
Writing our letters has been exciting and we can’t wait to get our 
replies!  
 
Year Four 

What a great start to Term Three our lovely Year Four students have had! We have been learning about 
equivalent fractions and how they can be used in everyday life. Some of us have begun working on our ‘Breaking 
up the Bakery’ project where we are learning how fractions are used in recipes, sales and 
materials. In HASS we are looking at Australian Animals which includes looking at their 
various habitats and threats to their environment, such as human impacts. We have 
started practising for the Sports Carnival and are really looking forward to giving it our best 
shot. 
Year Five 
In History, the Year Five students have been learning about the First Settlements in 
Australia and why they expanded. In Literacy, they have been restaurant critics writing a 
review on their favourite restaurants. In Maths, The Year Five students have been learning 
about the three different types of triangles and writing pattern rules for number 
sequences. 
Year Six 

The Year Six students have been 
excitedly getting ready for camp this 
week to Albany! We are enjoying all of 
the activities and must give a special 
‘thank you’ to Bev and Len for 
organising, driving us around and 
cooking for us all week! 

What’s Happening 



 

 

 

 

 

Year Three to Year Six students in the Chinese classroom have been working on a Love Learning  

Languages poster since the end of Term Two.  Students were asked to write down their reason for 

their love of learning Chinese in twenty words and to present it as a poster.  Amongst all the  

finished copies, eighteen are chosen to be displayed on the TRPS Facebook page during Languages 

Week from 3-8 August. Four outstanding posters created by Alyssa Y6, Jessica Y5, Maya Y4 and  

Kayla Y3 will be submitted to the Modern Language Teachers' Association Western Australia 

(MLTAWA) to receive a special certificate recognising their amazing effort in sharing their love of 

learning languages. Congratulations to Alyssa, Jessica, Maya and Kayla! 

 

Thank you to all TRPS families who fundraised for our Cookie Dough this year. The turn out was 
amazing! We are currently 9th in Australia overall in Cookie Dough funds raised this year! We  

sold 1104 tubs of Cookie Dough for a profit of $3857. This money will go towards our Year Five 
Camp and Year Six Graduation. A huge thank you to Mr Kerry Wildish for storing all of the  

Cookie Dough during the school holidays and assisting with the delivery to school. Thank you to 
Mrs Pinches, Mrs Nolan, Mrs Wildish, Mrs Bell, Mr Schweda and Miss Canning for helping  

distribute and sort the cookie dough.  
Miss Wildish 



 

School and Community Information 

Veggie Quesadilla with Coriander Yoghurt 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Library is collecting 

well washed 2lt Milk  
cartons only, with lids for 
the Book Fair in Term 4.  
A container will be left 

outside Administration for 
drop off. Thank you. 

Will commence Week 4 

Wednesday 12 August.  

Please bring banking folders 

to Admin from 8.15-8.30am 

each Wednesday.  

 HOURS OF  

OPERATION  

Administration:                                                                                                                                                        

8.00am - 3.30pm                                                                        

School Start Time:                                                                                                                                                        

8.30am                                                                                      

School Finish Time:                                                                                                                                                             

2.45pm 
    Every Thursday & Friday 
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